
AL KALY SHRINERS 
STATED MEETING  
MARCH 25, 2011 

 
Introductions were given. 
 
Divan Introductions​:  IS Allan Ake, Potentate; Gary Sears, Chief Rabban; Roger Mendenhall, Assistant 
Rabban; Merv Terrill, High Priest & Prophet; J.D. Potter, Oriental Guide; Larry Newman, Treasurer; IS 
Bart Guthrie, Recorder; Jim Eaches, 1​st​ Ceremonial Master;  IS Bill Sheard, Chaplain; Jim Stivers, 
Director; Phil Allison, Captain of the Guard;  and Wayne McKey as Outer Guard 
 
Past Potentate Introductions​.  IS Dan Neu, Bill Sheard, Billy Thornburg, Earl Aldrich, Bart Guthrie, Bob 
Mouirguies, Bob Burr, Dave Stevens, Tom Holmes, Steve Jordan and Steve Tucker 
 
Chaplain Sheard gave the ​Invocation​; the Legion of Honor posted ​The Colors​, the ​Pledge of Allegiance 
was led by Jim Stivers, and the Band played the ​National Anthem​.  
 
IS Allan ​opened​ the meeting at 7:40pm. 
 
Oriental Guide J.D. Potter gave a power point presentation on membership. 
 
The ​minutes​ from the January 7, 2011 Annual Meeting were approved as posted on the web site.  
 
Communications​:  They were as follows:  thank you note from Dee Burger, the late Lamont Burger’s 
lady and a letter from Pagosa Masonic Lodge Temple thanking us for our donation.  
 
Treasurer’s Report​.  Treasurer Larry gave the financial report for Al Kaly.  It was accepted.  He then 
informed the nobility that 2011 would be his last year as Al Kaly’s Treasurer.  If anyone was interested 
in the position he would work training them. 
 
Necrology Report​.  The Chaplain read the Necrology Report honoring the following nobles:  Samuel C. 
Green, Lonie J. Hearn, James F. Kramer, Ray E. Robinson, Robert W. Schaefer, and Carl T. Stroup.  The 
recorder then read an “In Memoriam” from Shriners International for Imperial Sir F.T. “Hogan” 
H’Doubler, Jr., M.D., Imperial Potentate 1980-81. 
 
Membership.  Petitions​.  The following petitions were read and they were elected to be initiated into 
Al Kaly Shriners:  Joseph D. Adams, Jr., John P. Brown, Tobi E. Collins, Charles V. Hendrickson, Ronald 
C. Hughes, Hiram T. Leza, Edward Pacheco, Jeffrey A. Thompson, and James N. Gilbert.  ​Associate​:  IS 
Steve Tucker.  ​Restorations​:  Billy E. Sanders and William A. Seidler​.  Demits​:  Lee H. Hancock. 
Suspensions​:  Kenneth R. Carlson and Richard G. Gibson. 
 
Old Business​.  

1. IS Bob Burr gave an update on the SLC SHC.  He stated that Telemedicine was alive and well 
with Abilities Unlimited coming to our rescue providing space for clinics.  IS Bob then 
presented a check from Betty’s cousin, Navy Captain Diane Bechtel in the amount of $200 for 
the Transportation Fund.  

 
 



New Business.  
1. J.D. Potter demonstrated the way a fez was to be held for prayer.  
2. IS Tom Holmes told the group of his statistic’s class project for Al Kaly’s strategic plan.  
3. IS Allan informed us that Nickels the Clown had a birthday and was now 35 years old.  
4. AR Roger Mendenhall gave a report on the Assistant Rabban Seminar.  
5. HP&P Merv Terrill gave a report on the Oriental Guide Seminar.  
6. The Recorder attempted to report on the Recorder’s Seminar; but, nobody wanted to hear it 

and booed him off the podium.  
 
Awards​.  
 

1. 50 and 25 year recipients​ were recognized.  The names will be printed in the May Dust.  
2.  ​Medals, silver/gold stars, jewels of distinction and a 10,000 point pin​ were distributed to 

worthy nobles.  Their names will appear in the May 2011 Dust.  
3. $​100 Million Club certificates​ were presented to nine nobles purchasing them in 2011.  Their 

names will also appear in the Dust.  
4. IS Bob Burr was then presented Al Kaly’s first ​Gold Medallion​.  

 
Reports from Clubs, Units, and Committees​.  

1. AR Roger Mendenhall reported on the recent gun show cancellation because of a professional 
gun show organization that scheduled a gun show in Pueblo the same time.  

2. IS Earl Aldrich commended J. D. for his presentation and thanked IS Bob Burr and J.D. for their 
work with membership.  He also informed us, his grandson, 2Lt Marshall Jones, U.S.M.C., was 
heading for training at Fort Sill, OK.  

3. Bill Clugston reported that the Fremont Shrine Club meets the 1​st​ Sunday of the month and we 
are all invited to attend.  

4. IS Tom Holmes thanked Doc Hathaway and his Lady Jo Anne Sube for their generous donation 
of a difibulator to the CSSC and there will be training on it.  

5. Swede Hanson informed us of the April 3, 2011 Bowl-A-Thon and LOH Spaghetti Dinner. 
6. IS Bob Burr asked that we pick up any pins we wished to have that were spread out on a table 

for free give away.  
 
With no further business, the Temple was ​closed​ at 9:10pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Bart Guthrie, P.P. 
Recorder  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


